St. Wenceslaus Parish Council

October 24, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Al Hauber. Present: Al Hauber, Mark Balik, Fr. Huber, Bernie Puffer and Cathy Sabelka. Absent: Tom Novak

Motion to approve minutes from previous meeting was made by Bernie and seconded by Mark.

A finance council was established to include Tom, Bernie and Mark.

Discussed vitality goals: Faith sharing group is going very well. Also discussed a men's choir and the positive impact this could have in the parish.

Bernie made a motion to approve the finance report, seconded by Mark.

Reviewed the safety inspection report. Bernie also suggested a carbon monoxide detector and a lock for the janitor's closet.

The need was discussed for a railing and new steps at St Clement's entrance. All will follow up with this.

Discussed updates on parish improvements. The kneelers are done. No specific date they will be installed. Tree removal has been done. Discussed tuckpointing and Mark will talk with Dave Taylor. Currently working on repairs to church doors. School chimney is a project for next year. Bernie will follow up with parishioners regarding the possible replacement of the bathroom sinks at the school.

A motion was made to replace the garage rain gutters before winter.

Father Huber updates: Christmas Eve mass will be at 9 pm; there will be a seminarian from end of January through May at the parishes.

Motion to adjourn at 7:50 pm by Mark, Seconded by Bernie.

Respectfully submitted by Cathy Sabelka, Secretary.